
 

 

  

 

BY EMAIL AND RESS 

 

April 22, 2022 

         

Ms. Nancy Marconi 

Registrar 

Ontario Energy Board 

27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street 

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

 

 Dear Ms. Marconi: 

 

 Re:  OEB Reliability and Power Quality Review – Working Group Participation 

Board File No.: EB-2021-0307                                     

       

The Independent Electricity System Operator (IESO) is writing to express its interest to 

participate as an observer on the Reliability and Power Quality Review Working Group 

reference in the Ontario Energy Board’s (OEB) March 31, 2022 letter. The IESO would like to 

nominate Phillip Chisulo, Senior Advisor, Regulatory Affairs as its representative. 

Phillip has over 10 years of experience in the electricity industry in the province of Ontario at 

the IESO and a Local Distribution Company. Phillip has held the role of Senior Advisor, 

Regulatory Affairs since 2014 and is responsible for participating in regulatory proceedings and 

working groups at the OEB. Phillip previously participated in the sector evolution consultations 

on behalf of the IESO. 

 

Please contact Phillip Chisulo at 416-969-6213 or by email at Phillip.Chisulo@ieso.ca if you have 

any questions. 

 

Yours truly, 

 

 

 

 

 

Devon Huber 

Director, Regulatory Affairs and Market Rules 

 

cc: Helen Guo, Manager (Acting), Industry Policy & Compliance – OEB  
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